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 Service above  self                                                                    

                             

                 At last some good news!!                            
Hi Paul,   I just wanted to say hi from Billy and I, who is now 9 months 
old, crawling, eating and making 
us laugh as we see more of his 
personality! Here he is  enjoying 
his pancakes on Shrove Tuesday. 
After a busy year, including a 
house move, we are looking      
forward to seeing Rotary friends 
over the coming months now 

things have started to settled down somewhat. Thanks to you and the     
Committee members for keeping us updated with Rotary business in          
between.  Lisa  

             Dragons Getting Ready to Roar 

Well it’s all systems go again at Dragon Boat Central. 
Invitations to participate have been sent out. Bookings have been received and many promises to compete 
have been made.  
Slightly concerning is that the promises to compete far outnumber the actual bookings! 
No change to normal then.  
Of equal concern at the moment is the frustration that we’re feeling in trying to sort out what we have to do 
with regards to insurance and I have to thank President Richard for trying to tackle this problem on behalf of 
the committee. That’ll teach him to be Compliance Officer! Seriously though- it’s very stressful.  
We’re further encountering issues with Himley and Dudley Council in their new pricing        structure. At the 
time of writing, it’s still work in progress with negotiations taking place shortly.  
I am sure it will be, as they say, alright on the night- or words to that effect and at least we will have an event 
this year.  Our first since 2019. Were looking forward to it very much.  
More information will follow and the event will take place on Sunday May 22nd in mind- 
Mike Boyce 


